
Keross Avenue, Barrack Heights, NSW 2528 
T: 02 4296 3055 F: 02 4297 2817                 E: warilla-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au FB: /WarillaHigh W: http://warilla-h.schools.nsw.gov.au 

24 May 2021 - Issue 1 – Term 2 – Week 6  

 

 

Principal’s Message 
I am writing to you on Pirate Day, and it has been so much fun. Students and 
staff have worn eye patches, pirate bandanas and an assortment of pirate 
attire and, in turn, have made gold coin donations (“treasure” in pirate 
terms). This money has been collected by our amazing SRC and is going to be 
for the Kids Cancer Project. During the break, sausage sandwiches and drinks 
were also sold to increase the “bounty” to be donated. Given we have had 
two students undergo Cancer treatment recently, this is a cause that we feel 
very strongly about. It was great to see so many students and staff had gone 
to considerable trouble to look the part, and there were eye patches 
everywhere, as far you could see (even if it was with one eye)!!! 

 
This week we held the Annual General Meeting of the school P&C. At that meeting, our new executive body was elected. Congratulations 
to Natasha Saltalamacchia, who was re-elected as President, Bec Rosewarn was re-elected as Secretary, Jill Boothman was re-elected as 
Vice President, Kelley Ryan was also elected as the Second Vice President, and finally, Erene Devall was elected as Treasurer. At the 
meeting, Richard Sharp, who has been the treasurer for many years, informed us of his intent to retire from the position. The school 
acknowledges his hard work for many years beyond his children graduating from Warilla. Karen Binstadt has also stepped back from the 
P&C, with her last child finishing Year 12 in 2020. All P&C positions are voluntary, and we thank both Richard and 
Karen for giving up their time for such a considerable number of years in order to support Warilla High.  
 

mailto:warilla-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au
https://www.facebook.com/WarillaHigh
http://warilla-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/
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The amazing improvement in the HSC results for our Year 12 students indicates that they are working hard and taking on board the offers 
for assistance from our excellent staff. We continue to encourage our Year 11 and 12 students to attend our free Study Skills afternoons 
every Wednesday. Food and free tutoring from numerous different teachers are available. Any students who have received an N Warning 
letter should take up this offer of extra support to help them resolve this issue.   
 
Our junior students have spent this week undergoing various forms of testing, including NAPLAN, and while it will be a little while before 
we get the results, we have been able to look at recent results. If you ever want to have a chat with your child about school you can help 
us and talk to them about “tables”, whether it is reading a timetable for a bus or looking at the table of ingredients on the side of a 
product this is something our kids are pretty weak at. They say it takes a village to raise a child, and the more you at home and us at 
school can work together, the better these “kids” will turn out.  
 
 On the topic of working together, next week Thursday 27th is our Athletics Carnival. Parents, grandparents and carers are very welcome 
to come along and cheer for your child as they compete. More details will come home from the PDHPE faculty, but it could be a great day 
to soak up the sun and cheer the kids along.  
With kind regards,  
Ms Brook, 
Principal 

Deputies’ Report 
Uniform - Welcome to the first days of the cooler weather, and with that in mind, our wonderful uniform shop has now in ample stock 
supplies of our new school jacket and what is proving to be very popular already, excellent quality, soft to the touch and very warm 
Sloppy-Joe jumpers. These warm, cooler weather uniform items have already got the tick of approval from the students who are wearing 
them, and they are a vast improvement on the multi-colour non-uniform items previously worn. We must say that the message that only 
plain navy-blue tops and bottoms are acceptable to be worn at school seems to be understood and taken up by the vast majority of our 
students and that our uniform is being worn with pride. Parents are reminded that assistance is available when required in cases of 
financial hardship to help in getting students into an approved school uniform item.  

Punctuality - We will also take this opportunity to remind students and their parents of the obligation of students to attend school every 
day, unless they are legally excused and to be on time and prepared to learn. Our school day begins at 8.25 am each morning, so the 
expectation is that students will arrive before that time. Many of the students spoken to as to why they aren’t on time mention that they 
are tired and woke up late. When asked why most admit that they aren’t getting enough sleep, and this is negatively impacting their 
ability to do their very best at school. So, in order for students to excel at school, they all need to get enough quality sleep (10 hours per 
school night recommended), preferably without the distraction of electronic devices in their bedrooms. 

Canteen - A reminder to all students of our Warilla High School Core Values - Excellence (Aim to achieve your personal best) - Respect 
(Show respect to yourself and others) - Integrity (Be honest and trustworthy) - Compassion (Care for the wellbeing of yourself and others). 
In regards to respect and integrity, an issue that needs improvement recently is in the way some students are conducting themselves at 
the canteen, where some students need a reminder to be respectful to the canteen workers (Mostly volunteers). In particular, only one 
person at the counter at any time, with the others in a single line for their year group, waiting back behind the line at least 1.5m from the 
counter with no pushing or shoving. When being served, remember to be patient and courteous (Please & thankyou) and never take 
anything without paying. If we all abide by the WHS Core Values, then our school will be a much more pleasant place for all.  

Student Drop Off and Pick Up - With a school of Warilla High School’s size, there is always a concern with the school drop off in the 
morning and pick up at the end of the day. A reminder to parent and carers of the bus stops at the front of the school, and particularly 
the no stopping area at the corner of Abella St and Keross Ave:  

The council will often have rangers around the school monitoring these areas and will take photos of cars that are not following the Bus 
Stop and No Standing signs. This results in substantial fines being given to the owners of the cars. Dropping off and pick up of students 
at the CALTEX Service is not an appropriate venue due to the high volume of traffic and the need for patrons to be able to access the 
bowsers and shopfront. 

 Can we urge parent and carers to drop the students off on Daphne Street near the soccer fields, in the drop off zone at the corner of 
Daphne Street and Keross Ave, or in another appropriate area in one of the side streets to the school. 

Mr Hales, Mr Ind and Mr Kershaw 
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Calendar 

Week 6B 

26/05/2021 South Coast Dance Festival 

27/05/2021 Athletics Carnival 

28/05/2021 South Coast Dance Festival 

 

Week 7A 

31/05/2021 Public School Visits 

02/06/2021 Immunisations Year 10 & Catchups 

02/06/2021 Public School Visits 

04/06/2021 Public School Visits 

 

Week 8B 

07/06/2021- 
09/06/2021 

REACH Program Years 7 & 8 

 

Week 9A 

15/06/2021 Drama Excursion - Seven Stages of Grieving 

16/06/2021 Year 8 Future Proofing Study 

 

Week 10B 

21/06/2021 Celebrating Success Assembly 

22/06/2021 COS STEM Challenge 

25/06/2021 Last Day of Term 2 

 

Week 1A 

12/07/2021 Staff Development Day 

13/07/2021 Students return Term 3 

 

  

IMPORTANT MESSAGES 

LATE ARRIVAL – CHANGE OF PROCEDURES 

Up until 9.30am go to the side window of the 
Library between ‘A’ block and the Library block. 
One of the Office Staff will record your 
information and give you a late slip to get into 
class. After 9.30am report to the front office. 
Arriving late 3 times without a note from 
parent/guardian will result in parents being 
contacted by the school and consequences will 
apply. 

 

UPDATING STUDENT DETAILS 

If you change your address, phone number, 
including mobile number, or other contact details 
could you please let the school know as soon as 
possible? 

 

PRIVATE PERSONAL PROPERTY 

Personal property which is brought to school is 
the sole responsibility of the individual. The 
school is not insured to cover loss or damage. 

 

PARKING IN SCHOOL ZONES 

Heavy fines are imposed for illegal dropping off 
or picking up students in school zone hours. 

The school car park is for staff parking only and is 
not to be used for dropping off or picking up 
students. 

RIDING A BIKE TO SCHOOL 

Students who ride a bike to school are required 
by law to wear a helmet. 

 

STUDENT ABSENCES 

Students must bring a note to explain their 
absences. A green ‘Absence Book’ is available 
from the front office. Unexplained absences will 
appear on the student’s report. 
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Foreshore Centre 

The Foreshore Centre students have really embraced the outdoor learning environment that the school garden provides. Gardening 
provides numerous benefits for our students. They are able to connect with nature and learn valuable agricultural and work-based skills. 
It teaches responsibility and patience, understanding of cause and effect, and the importance of cooperation, teamwork and physical 
activity. It is an opportunity to teach students about where food comes from, how it grows and what it looks and tastes like when it’s 
freshly picked.   

The Foreshore Centre students have planted numerous varieties of fruits and vegetables this year and have nurtured their growth by 
weeding, watering and building trellises and frames for the plants. The students’ hard work has resulted in a very productive garden 
producing tomatoes, chillies, lettuce, eggplant, snow peas, green beans, carrots, pumpkins, capsicums, cucumbers, strawberries, 
passionfruit and more. Produce grown is sold to school staff, and the monies raised are then used to continue the garden’s upkeep and 
therefore maintain its success.  
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CAPA News 

Year 12 students are moving into their final semester of schooling. Students in Drama are currently working on the group performance 
and monologue for the HSC. Music students are getting performance ready for their Electives 1 and 2. Visual Arts students are continuing 
with their Body of Work. All of these students have performance or learning to be submitted in term three. The Computing students are 
continually learning about web pages and designing as a means of communication. 

Year 11 students are halfway through the Preliminary course. Students in Drama are studying the play Ruby Moon and gothic theatre. 
Music students are currently learning about Music for Large Ensembles and preparing for a Viva Voce. Visual Arts students are working 
on Australian landscapes and artists and re-creating these landscapes using their own sense of personal identity. Photography students 
are working on capturing light into picture and using the darkroom. 

Year 10 Music students are examining the various styles of Australian music. Drama students are working towards performances for the 
South Coast Drama festival, looking at play development and improvised performance. Visual Art students have been studying post-
modern art and discussing the structural frame. 

Year 9 Music students are examining World Music, focusing on African, Caribbean and Irish music through performance, listening and 
composing. Photography students have been working with Photoshop and learning how to utilise the darkroom. 

Year 8 Music students are learning about Rock Music and will be composing using computer technology this term. Year 8 students are 
learning how to use DEAL to describe artworks. 

Year 7 Music students have been learning about the instruments of the orchestra and how to compose using traditional notation. Year 7 
students are learning how to use DEAL to describe artworks. 

The Dance Company will be performing at South Coast Dance Festival and at other eisteddfods later this year. 

This year at Southern Stars, Warilla High School will be presented in the mass dance and choir items. Thanks to Mrs Little and Ms Wilson 
for taking on these roles. 

Mrs J Neden 
Relieving HT CAPA 
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IS YOUR MOTORISED SCOOTER, BIKE OR SKATEBOARD LEGAL? 
 
PROHIBITED VEHICLES 
It is illegal to ride minibikes and some small electric or petrol-powered vehicles on public roads, carparks or in parks. 
 
WHICH VEHICLES ARE PROHIBITED? 
All petrol-powered bicycles that: 

• have a petrol-powered engine attached 
before or after purchase 

• are powered by another type of internal 
combustion engine 

• minibikes or monkey bikes 
• motorised human transporters such as 

the WheelMan or Segway skateboards 
with an electric or petrol motor. 

 
Prohibited vehicles cannot be registered or 
insured. 
 
HEAVY FINES APPLY. 
 

 

Star Readers in Year 7 and Year 9 

Launching Renaissance Reading  

This term, Warilla High School has introduced a reading program for students in Year 7 and 9 to help them develop a lifelong love of 
reading and to improve their literacy skills. 

The multi-part program starts with Star Reader, where all students take a 20-minute adaptive test to determine their reading age and 
level. Using the school library management system, ‘Oliver’, students then can find books that are suited perfectly for their reading age 
and level.   

Next, students are ready for Accelerated Reader. The program itself is simple: a student reads a book, takes an online quiz and gets 
immediate feedback. Students respond to regular feedback and are motivated to make progress with their reading skills. 

For this to happen, students will spend time reading in class, but it will be important for them to read every night at home too. Every 
student will have borrowed a book from the library as part of Renaissance Reading, so please encourage your child to read every night at 
home. 

The comprehension quiz students complete on Accelerated Reader will tell them (and us) how well they understood the book. Their 
English teachers can then help them improve their comprehension skills. In addition to the instant feedback, students can accrue points 
and work towards a goal as their reading improves. 

When young people are engaged in good books, their imagination blossoms, and they can form meaningful connections with each other, 
bond through knowing characters and having shared experiences. Now more than ever, instilling a love of reading at a young age is 
important for lifelong learning.  

Years of research have moulded Accelerated Reader into a helpful tool to introduce students to the magical world of reading and the 
stories to discover in thousands of books. With your help, Warilla High School students can accelerate their learning and grow to even 
greater levels of success! 

Ms Bates 
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Football Focus 

Open Boys Qualify for South Coast Semi-Final in Puma Cup 

After successfully defeating Ulladulla High 
and Wollongong Performing Arts High in 
the earlier round, our Open Boys Football 
team came up against a determined 
Nowra High in Round 3 of the Puma Cup. 
A number of late withdrawals due to injury 
meant that our boys were forced to play 
the entire game, one man, down. Prior to 
the match, the team spoke about the 
importance of getting off to a good start, 
and when James J, playing up front on his 
own, scored a superb individual goal in the 
first 10 minutes, confidence was certainly 
high. Instead of ‘parking the bus’ after 
going a goal up with a man down, the boys 
kept playing an attacking brand of 
Football, keeping the ball on the ground 
and adopting a short passing game based 
on maintaining possession. The boys then 
started adding some width into their 
attack, and Conner P and Adam V started 
whipping in some outstanding crosses.  Riley S and Edvard G worked extremely hard in the ‘engine room’ and won many important 
tackles before releasing our attack with some exquisite passing. Cassander G and Jackson G built a fortress in the centre of defence and 
limited the Nowra attack to very few shots on goal. They were well supported by Kaiden M and Adriano B in the fullback positions. Jyhe 
W marshalled the defence from the goalkeeper and made a number of fine saves when called upon.  Without the luxury of any 
substitutions, the boys really had to dig deep and support each other as Nowra pressed hard for an equaliser in the closing stages. The 
final scoreline of 1-0 to Warilla High was very impressive, as was the sportsmanship and spirit in which the match was played by both 
teams.  Man of the Match went to Riley S, although he had 9 other mates out there who were just as deserving of the award. 

 

On the March to the State Final 

As an avid supporter of Football, I had the great 
privilege of a front-row seat to watch the brilliant 
brand of Football our open girls team produced on 
their way to being crowned South Coast Futsal 
Champions. The highlight of the day was our semi-
final match against the Australian Institute of Sports 
High School, UCSSC Lake Ginninderra from Canberra. 
This match was played at a frantic pace, and the 
quality of Football on display was exceptional. After 
the 2 sides could still not be separated after 2 extra 
times, the match was decided by the dreaded penalty 
shoot-out. Caitlin R made 2 fine saves from point-
blank range, and our other girls calming slotted their 
penalties home, and we were on our way to the final. 
The girls will now represent the South Coast region at 
the State Futsal Final in Penrith later in the year. This 
achievement was even more impressive given the 
fact that half of our squad are still young enough to 
play in the U14 and U16 divisions of the tournament. 
The future of Futsal at WHS is certainly looking bright.  

Squad Members: Jynaya D, Caitlin R, Indiana D, Emily 
K, Mia R, Tayleah H, Imogen D 
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Football Flashback 

Here is a photo of the last team from WHS that qualified to 
represent the South Coast region in the State Futsal Finals. One 
of these ex-students is now a professional footballer and a 
regular starter for Sydney FC in the national A-League.  

 

In the next edition of Football Focus, we will have an in-depth 
analysis of our Bill Turner Cup Squads.  

 

Yours in Football, 

Mr B Jones  

 

 

 

Open Girls Soccer 

Opens girls soccer team have made it to Round 3 of the competition. They played Albion Park High School in the first round and won 12-
1, with 5 goals from Mia Riza on the day. The girls progressed into round 2 where they took on Illawarra Sports High School and again 
won 3-0. The girls take on Wollongong High School of the Performing Arts on Monday 17th May to hopefully progress into the quarter-
finals later this term. Congratulation so far to the girls. You are certainly representing the school with pride and integrity. Good luck in 
your next game!! 

Miss Boulton 

 

Sport 

 

Following the trials for South Coast teams that took place in Term 1, we have had several of our students achieve outstanding results with 
their South Coast teams at CHS NSW State Championships. 

Swimming 

The swimming efforts of the students from Warilla High School from our school swimming carnival right through to competing at the 
NSW CHS Championships have been an absolute credit to all students, their parents, and extended families.  

Congratulation to the following Age Champions from the school carnival 

Age Boys Girls 
12 Maddix Burke Lillian Weicek 
13 Cooper Walsh Karine Lunam 
14 Leivi Willis Demi Neall 
15 Kynan Burke Lara Pero 
16 Jackson Sheedy Ivy Halliwell 
17+ Jayden Wells Keira Thomsen 
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The following results are the overall point score from the Zone Swimming Carnival.  

1  WARILLA 1,106      2  ALBION PARK  420  

3  KANAHOOKA 302     4  DAPTO 286  

5  ILLAWARRA SPORTS  188     6  OAK FLATS  168  

7  WARRAWONG 118     8  LAKE ILLAWARRA 16 

 

Warilla HS had 48 students participating at Zone Swimming Championships. Albion Park had 37 students and Dapto HS 35. Such is the 
level of participation from our students at this carnival. Our point score beats the other schools by a very impressive margin. 

Congratulations to the following Age Champions from the Southern Illawarra Zone Swimming Carnival 

Age Boys Girls 
12 Maddix Burke Lillian Weicek 
13 Cooper Walsh  
14 Leivi Willis  
16 Jackson Walsh Tylah Richards 
17+  Keira Thomsen 

 

As well, the Warilla Boys 4 x 50m medley Relay broke the record set last year by Warilla HS. 
Congratulations to our team of Kynan Burke (Backstroke), Jayden Wells (Breaststroke), Jackson Walsh 
(Butterfly) and Huntar Gittoes (Freestyle). Photo of Jayden Wells swimming for the final time at 
Southern Illawarra Zone. 

 

As well, following the South Coast Carnival, our boys are the number 1 ranked team in the Region, our girls are ranked 4th, and we are 3rd 
overall in combined Team events.  

NSW CHS State Swimming Championships 

The following students represented South Coast at 
the State Championships: Lillian Weicek, Rachel 
Spooner, Aleena Carrion, Kalani Davies; the 16 girls 
relay team of Tylah Richards, Ivy Halliwell, Jaimee 
Wells and Jordyn Martin; Cooper Walsh, Jack 
Thompson, Kobi Hayward, Bryce Lowe (made 13 
boys 4 x 50m final – 9th in State); Maddix Burke (7 
events); Baxter Devine, Storm Balmain, Kynan Burke 
(6 events). The boys 16 yr 4 x 50 relay team of Huntar 
Gittoes, Max Deller, Taj Devine and Jackson Walsh 
made the finals and finished 8th in the state. Jhett 
Lopez, Harrison Ditton, Nash Balmain and Kynan 
Burke – made the finals and finished 8th in the state. 
The boys 6 x 50 all age relay made the final and 
finished 4th in the state. Congratulations, Jackson 
Walsh, Maddix Burke, Storm Balmain, Cooper 
Walsh, Kynan Burke and Nathan Robinson. Angel 
Jones swam so well in her 4 events, and in his final 
year of swimming for the school, Zone and South 
Coast, Nathan Robinson made the final of the Boys 17+ 50m and finished 9th.  

Congratulations to all these fine individuals for their outstanding efforts and contribution to the success of Warilla HS. Photo of our 6 x 
50 all age boys relay – 4th in the state!! 
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NSW CHS Girls Basketball 

Charlotte Giles (Yr 9) was a member of the South Coast Open Girls Basketball Team that contested 
the NSW CHS State Championship in Maitland recently. Charlotte can boast a Bronze Medal after 
the girls finished 3rd. To make a South Coast Open Team in Year 9 is a great achievement, and 
Charlotte was a significant player in this team. Charlotte taking a rebound at the NSW CHS State 
championships 

NSW CHS State Soccer Championships 

Jake Almond (Yr 12) and James Jovanovski (Yr 11) have recently returned from the NSW CHS State 
Soccer Championships contested in Sydney. Jack Duffy (Yr 12) was selected for the invitational 
team. The boys had a very enjoyable week and were able to play competitively against some very 
strong opposition across the three-day carnival. Congratulations on your effort’s boys.  

Southern NSW Rugby League 

We have had some very impressive performances from a number of our students in making the 
Southern NSW Rugby League teams to contest the NSW CHS State Championships in early June. 

To make these teams, students have to first play for their school and be selected in the Southern Illawarra Zone Team. They then compete 
in Bomaderry for selection in the South Coast team. They then travel to Canberra to compete against Riverina for a place in the Southern 
NSW team. 

Trey Barlow was not only selected in the team; he received the Sam Davey Trophy for player of the Trials for the South Coast Team. 

Drew Langdon, Brodie Breakspear and Hudson Bailey (all Year 9) were all selected for the U15 team. 

Indie Bostock (Yr 9), Jonte Wonson and Jayla Commins (Yr 10) have made history by being selected for the first-ever NSW CHS Rugby 
League Championships.  

We wish all these athletes every success at the state championships.  

South Coast Open Touch Trials 

These trials were washed out last term and rescheduled for week 1 term 2 in Goulburn. Congratulations to Trey Barlow and Drew Langdon, 
who were successful in making the boys team. Dakota Mason and Brooke Fahey were selected in the Open Girls Touch Teams. The state 
championships for these players will be during the last few weeks of this term.  

South Coast Girls Soccer Trials 

Rarely does a selection of a Region such as the South Coast have a group of girls from the one school that dominate the selection. This 
has been the case for the South Coast Open Girls Soccer team. Four girls, including sisters, have been selected. Congratulations to Indiana 
Dos Santos (Yr 8), Jynaya Dos Santos (Yr 10), Caitlin Russell (Yr 10) and Mia Riza (Yr 11) on their selection. They will be travelling to 
Bankstown in Week 5 to contest the NSW CHS State Championships, and we wish them well.  

Boys and Girls Volleyball 

This sport continues to grow in popularity at Warilla HS. Both our 
open boys and girls teams won their way through to the Northern 
South Coast competition after successful zone performances at 
Kiama HS last term. Last week these teams travelled to Unanderra 
and played 6 games against Bowral, Mulwaree, Bulli, Kiama, Keira, 
and Wollongong HS. The girls had good success on the day with wins 
against Kiama, Mulwaree and Bulli HS. The boys were playing with a 
severely depleted team after some of their players were unavailable 
on the day. Congratulations to all the students for their efforts. It is 
so rewarding to be involved with such a motivated and determined 
group. 
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Our representatives on the day were: Girls: Charli Ryan, Georgia Conroy, 
Amelia Moselen, Jada Schillert, Jade Cattell, India Bellhouse, Emily Hood, 
Olivia Falconer, Jynaya Dos Santos and Caitlin Russell.  

The boys team comprised Balin Moir, Henry Gardner, Jackson Walsh, 
Sebastian Velasco, Fletcher Townsend, Joshua Moore and Edvard Grujevski.  

 

 

Photo of the Warilla HS Boys and Girls Volleyball teams at the Northern 
South Coast Championships and some on-court action at Unanderra. 

 

  

 

 

Warilla High School Cross Country 

The venue was a new one this year – Killalea. It proved to be very popular, and with the ocean as a backdrop, it is a pretty impressive 
venue. 

The Cross Country is another opportunity for students and staff to share a day that is a variation to the normal school day. Blue skies, 
mild temperatures and a good roll-up of students made for an outstanding day. Our Cross-Country Age Champions are: 

 

Age Girls  Boys 
12 Lillian Weicek Max Linton 
13 Skye Bell Alex Bosevski 
14 Mariah Stefanovic Moses Fowler 
15 Alexis Bell Reef Rogers 
16 Jordyn Martin Jackson Walsh 
17+ Emma Thomas Isaac Shaw 

                        Ashleigh Goncalves & Piper Stephens                                 Skye Bell                                             Isaac Shaw 
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South Coast Golf Championships 

In her final year of school, Selena Bosevski reinforced her standing as the number one female golfer in 
public high schools across the South Coast. The South Coast Golf Championships and selection trials 
were contested at The Links Shell Cove in Week 8 Term 1. Selena shot a 74 off the stick, the best stroke 
score by a female in this event in the past 12 years. She was awarded the Gail Burgin Perpetual Trophy 
as the South Coast Champion and will represent her region and school at the state championships at 
Club Catalina in Week 6 this term. Selena has represented South Coast at the state championships every 
year since starting at Warilla HS in Year 7 and is an outstanding ambassador for the game. We wish you 
every success at the upcoming championships, Selena. 

Mrs Clune 
Sports Coordinator 
 

 

 

Warilla HS Feeder Schools 

Is your child starting school in 2022? Come along and meet your local school at the Shellharbour Community of Schools Kindergarten 
Expo. Sessions are limited due to Covid restrictions. Book online using the link below. 

https://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/code?code=9z8cr 

 

https://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/code?code=9z8cr
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Would you like to know more about the National Disability Insurance Scheme and it interface with Education? The information below 
explains what each session is about, date and time of each session and links to registration. These sessions are during Term 2. 
 
Understanding the NDIS  
 
Attendees will learn about how the NDIS can help people with disability get the supports they need to achieve their goals, including 
engaging with providers. This session will also cover the responsibilities of the NDIS and Education in providing support to school-aged 
children with disabilities.  
 
Accessing the NDIS  
 
An information session to deepen understanding of the NDIS eligibility criteria and access process. The session will cover:  
 

• Functional impact and how to ensure families are supported with the right information in their request for access to the NDIS  

• An introduction to the NDIS Early Childhood Early Intervention pathway (ECEI) for children 0-6 years of age  

• An update on the proposed changes to the NDIS access process through the provision of Independent Assessments in mid - 2021 
 
The Early Childhood Early Intervention (ECEI) Pathway  
 
An information session to improve understanding of the NDIS Early Childhood and Early Intervention (ECEI) approach.  
 
Pathways to Post School Life 
 
This session is about building skills and planning a pathway to post school life. We will discuss a range of NDIS-funded supports and other 
assistance to help young people build skills to prepare for their transition from school, and support them in achieving employment, further 
education and other post-school goals.  
 
NDIS - funded service providers deliverying therapy in NSW Public Schools 
 
This session will cover the roles and responsibilities of the school, parent/carer and external provider, policies and legislation, the 
Department of Education External Funded Service Provider Guidelines, the Specialist Allied Health and Behaviour Support Scheme and 
resources and contacts. 
 
Registration 
 
Sessions are offered over multiple dates to allow flexibility for attendees, and will be delivered via Microsoft TEAMS. Registration will 
close three (3) business days before the event. Please click on the link below each information session to register. 
 
 
Understanding the NDIS  
Date & Time:  

• Tuesday 11 May 2021 8.00am – 9.00am (AEST)  
• Thursday 13 May 2021 3.30pm – 4.30pm (AEST)  

RSVP:  
Please register via Eventbrite at: https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/understanding-the-ndis-tickets-146856845779  
 
Accessing the NDIS  
Date & Time:  

• Tuesday 25 May 2021  8.00am – 9.00am (AEST)  
• Wednesday 26 May 2021  3.30pm – 4.30pm (AEST)  

RSVP:  
Please register via Eventbrite at:   
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/accessing-the-ndis-tickets-146859395405  
 

https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/understanding-the-ndis-tickets-146856845779
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/accessing-the-ndis-tickets-146859395405
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The Early Childhood Early Intervention Pathway  
Date & Time:  

• Tuesday 8 June 2021  8:00am – 9:00am (AEST) 
• Thursday 10 June 2021  3:30pm – 4:30pm (AEST) 

RSVP:  
Please register via Eventbrite at:  
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/the-early-childhood-early-intervention-pathway-tickets-146859983163  
  
Pathways to Post School Life 
Dates & Times:  

• Wednesday 5 May 2021  6.00pm – 7.30pm (AEST)  
• Tuesday 18 May 2021  3.30pm – 5.00pm (AEST)  
• Thursday 3 June 2021  6.00pm – 7.30pm (AEST)  
• Wednesday 16 June 2021  3.30pm – 5.00pm (AEST)  

RSVP:  
Please register via Eventbrite at:  
www.eventbrite.com.au/e/pathways-to-post-school-life-a-session-for-young-people-in-years-10-12-tickets-146694728883 
 
NDIS - funded Service Providers providing therapy in NSW Public Schools 
Date & Time:  

• Tuesday 18 May 2021  8:00am – 8:45 am (AEST) 
• Thursday 20 May 2021  3:30pm – 4:15pm (AEST) 
• Tuesday 8 June 2021  3:30 – 4:15pm (AEST) 
• Wednesday 9 June  8:00 – 8:45am (AEST) 

RSVP:  
Please register via Eventbrite at:  
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/external-services-providers-providing-therapy-in-nsw-public-schools-tickets-148513244111 
 

NAIDOC Week 

Sneak Peek, Thursday 13th May 2021, our Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander leaders Sean Trindall 12, Indy Spaleta 11, with Brontel 
Poetzl 11, India Bellhouse 10, Marshall McGregor and Mrs Neden went to Killalea to record vocals for a special NAIDOC week celebration 
for the Department of Education. The weather and view were amazing, forming a wonderful backdrop to our singing. Thanks to Mrs 
Simon and Ms Vasos, editor and producer. 

I am looking forward to this special event 
in NAIDOC week. 

Mrs Neden 

 

https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/the-early-childhood-early-intervention-pathway-tickets-146859983163
http://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/pathways-to-post-school-life-a-session-for-young-people-in-years-10-12-tickets-146694728883
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/external-services-providers-providing-therapy-in-nsw-public-schools-tickets-148513244111
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Warilla High School 

Keross Ave, Barrack Heights, NSW, 2528 

PH: 02 4296 3055 | Fax: 02 4257 1825 

 

warilla-h.school (@) det.nsw.edu.au 

Web: https://warilla-h.schools.nsw.gov.au 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/WarillaHigh 

Sentral: https://web1.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/portal2 

https://warilla-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/
https://www.facebook.com/WarillaHigh
https://web1.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/portal

